
 

  

New Hampshire Section of the American Society of Civil Engineers 
P.O. Box 4953, Manchester, NH 03108 

 

VOL. 36  No.  10 December 2015 

2015~2016 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

President Secretary  Sr. New England Council Delegate 

Jay Hodkinson, PE Matthew O’Brien, PE Brian Patinskas, EIT  
GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. Hoyle, Tanner & Associates, Inc. McFarland Johnson 
(603) 232-8742 (603) 669-5555 (603)  
    

President-Elect Treasurer Jr. New England Council Delegate 
Thalia Valkanos, EIT Nick Golon, PE Theo Brackett, EIT  
GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. TFMoran, Inc. BW Design Group 
(603) 232-8751 (603) 472-4488 (603)  

Vice President Clerk Past President  
Marisa DiBiaso, PE Drew Vardakis, PE Nathan Cote, PE  
Hoyle, Tanner & Associates, Inc.  Amec Foster Wheeler. SW Cole Engineering, Inc. 
(603) 431-2520 (978) 392-5341 (603) 692-0088 

 

 
 

What’s Inside? 
 
 

• Sponsor of the Month 

• Meeting Announcements 
• Meet the BOD 

• News Around the Engineering 
       Community 

• Professional Directory 
 
……. and more! 

 

  

The New Hampshire 

Civil Engineer 

Many thanks to VHB, our DECEMBER SPONSOR OF THE MONTH!  

 
 

So here we are almost in 

December already.  Thanks-

giving will soon be come and 

gone and has been overlooked 

and ignored as usual by the 

holiday season propaganda 

engine.  The stores have 

replaced Halloween decora-

tions and candy with Christmas 

decorations and candy.  There 

are no Thanksgiving decora-

tions, pilgrim peeps or turkey 

M&Ms.  My wife was watching the Christmas Holiday Baking 

Championship the day after Halloween!  What happened to 

the Thanksgiving shows?  I often think of thanksgiving as the 

Civil Engineer of the holidays.  Thanksgiving is very simple and 

efficient; make food, eat food, drink, sleep and repeat.  There 

are no frills, no special lights, no stressful shopping, no credit 

card debt, just good food and football games.  It gets the job 

done without putting you in debt or sending you to your 

psychiatrist for depression meds.  Civil Engineers are very 

similar,  they just want to  do their job with the least amount

of notoriety and stress as possible.  They don’t want to be 

thanked and usually prefer to be 

kept out of the lime light.  This is 

both good and bad, we do our jobs 

but don’t get the credit we 

deserve.  We feel more 

comfortable in the land of misfit 

toys rather than at Fezziwigs’ 

party. 
 

Well maybe things are changing a little bit.  As you may or 

may not know the house of representative passed a 

bipartisan six-year, $325 billion surface transportation 

reauthorization bill.  The Surface Transportation 

Reauthorization & Reform (STRR) Act of 2015 cleared the 

House by a vote of 363-64!.  Not bad for a bunch of misfit 

toys!  Maybe the lack of sunshine and over consumption of 

refined sugars has distorted my perspective but it feels like 

legislatures and the public are starting to listen to us about 

the importance of infrastructure.  Maybe not, but that’s what 

I tell people who dare to listen.  So what’s the next step?  

Since the Senate passed a bill with only three years of 

funding, the House and Senate need to work to negotiate a 

compromise before the looming deadline.  For more 

information on what ASCE is advocating on your behalf, 

follow ASCE Government relations on Twitter @ASCEGovRel 

and Save America’s Infrastructure Facebook page. 
continued page 2 
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continued from page 1 

 

Free Stuff 

 

I wanted to highlight an ASCE service that you may not know 

about.  If you renew your ASCE membership, you can select up to 

five on-demand continuing education webinars that are available 

through ASCE.  I renewed and selected five webinars that 

interested me or that I could use to train fellow staff.  For instance, 

I selected “Earthwork 101” and set up a webinar in the conference 

room for a couple of our new geotechnical engineers as well as 

fellow environmental engineers and ecological scientists who 

either needed a PDH or wanted to be cross trained.  The best part 

is that it cost nothing which made the boss happy.  Typically 

webinars cost $250-$350.  Check it out. 

 

Upcoming Events 

 

The next dinner meeting is a great one that you don’t want to 

miss.  Yoram Eilon, P.E. the senior vice president of WSP/Parson 

will be presenting the design and construction of the Freedom 

Tower in New York City.  We’ve been talking about it for a while 

but it is just around the bend so sign up soon!  We also have 

booked our breakfast meeting with the new NHDOT 

Commissioner Victoria Sheehan on Wednesday January 6th.  It will 

be a great opportunity to meet the new commissioner and find 

out what her plans are for the NHDOT. 

 

Suzy’s Waltz (Great song) 

 

Finally I would like to thank Suzy Sheppard (Hoyle Tanner) for her 

six years of volunteer work with ASCE.  Suzy helped maintain, 

update and keep our website and other media outlets running 

smoothly.  Unfortunately, Suzy is moving on but she is leaving us 

in a better place.  Before she started, the website was a confusing 

mess of missing links and buried information, but now it is clean, 

efficient and working.  The highlight of her tenure (other than 

working with me) was winning the ASCE best section web site 

award in 2011.  On behalf of the section, I would like to thank Suzy 

for her hard work and dedication.  THANK YOU SUZY! 

 

That is all for this month, if you have any ideas or suggestions 

please drop me an email at jay.hodkinson@gza.com.  Enjoy the 

holidays! 

 

 
Jay Hodkinson, P.E. is a Senior Project Manager with GZA GeoEnvironmental, 

Inc.  He earned his B.S. degree in Civil Engineering from the University of 

Massachusetts-Lowell.  He lives in Londonderry, New Hampshire with his wife, 

Chrissy and his children Andy and Lindsey.   
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Newsletter Editor 

 

Fran Weaver 

Hoyle, Tanner & Associates, Inc. 

150 Dow Street 

Manchester, NH   03101 

603-669-5555, x-111 

 

Please Send Correspondence To: 

The New Hampshire Civil Engineer 

ASCE NH 

PO Box 4953 

Manchester, NH   03108 

Email:  fweaver@hoyletanner.com  

 

Website: www.ascenh.org  

 

ASCE NH Advertising Rates 

 

Sponsorship Ad: 

1.3” x 2.3” Artwork in the 

Professional Directory 

& 

Company website link on  

ASCE NH Website: 

$165.00/year 

 

Classified Ad: 

$15/column-inch 

3.5” column, 10-pt font 

 

Advertisements should be placed with the 

newsletter editor prior to the deadline. 

Details on website. 

 

All newsletter submissions must be received  

by the 10th of the month prior to publication. 

Next deadline  

(For January 2016 issue): 

December 10, 2015 

 

Newsletter Publisher 

Town & Country Reprographics, Inc. 

Concord, New Hampshire 
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Drew Vardakis 

NH-ASCE Clerk 

 

 
Hi everyone, 
 
My name is Drew Vardakis and I am currently serving as the Clerk for the 
2015-2016 ASCE-NH Board of Directors.  As Clerk of the Board, my major 
responsibilities include documenting Board of Director meetings, 
providing communication throughout the Board, participating in Board 
votes.  I’m also involved in the Golf Committee and Program Committee 
which organizes the monthly Section events. 
 
During my first several years of professional membership, I only attended 
various ASCE meetings and events.  But with the guidance of colleagues, I 
began to get more involved in the Section by participating in the Younger 
Member Group activities and eventually taking on a board position.  Over 
the last several years I’ve held the position of Junior & Senior New England 
Delegates and Clerk, while also attending several leadership conferences.  
I thoroughly enjoy giving back to the engineering community by working 

with students and peers on various committees, and I urge others to do so as well.  It is a very rewarding experience, 
as you get exposed to the many facets of engineering here in New Hampshire (and beyond), and the people that drive 
our profession forward.  If you’re interested in getting involved in ASCE-NH, whether by attending or helping plan a 
meeting, attending a younger member outing, or taking a larger role on the Board of Directors, please feel free to 
contact me or any other Board member.  We’d be happy to discuss more with you how we function as a Board and a 
Section that strives to do the most we can for our membership.  Andrew.vardakis@amecfw.com 
 
 
Drew is a senior engineer with Amec Foster Wheeler in the Environment 
& Infrastructure Group based in Chelmsford, MA.  He hold his PE in New 
Hampshire and has 10 years of experience in many civil and 
environmental engineering projects throughout New England.  Drew 
graduated with a BS in Civil Engineering from the University of New 
Hampshire in 2005 and has been an ASCE member ever since.  Drew 
currently resides in Stratham, NH with his wife Gayle, 2-year old son 
Reid, and golden retriever, Rye.  There they enjoy many activities around 
the seacoast, including golf, hiking, kayaking, the beach, and following 
New England sports teams. 
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ACEC-NH and ASCE-NH will host a joint breakfast meeting with NHDOT Commissioner Victoria 
Sheehan on Wednesday, January 6, 2016. 

 

Watch for official announcements! 
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Cranium Challenge 
 

December 2015 

 
Let’s hear a big THANK YOU! To Thomas R. Selling, P.E., who has offered to try his hand at 
providing Cranium Challenge puzzles for the time being! 

 

This is an enjoyable column and I’m very happy that someone has stepped up to fill the shoes 
left when Justin Lowe became unable.  Thank you so much to Justin for all the great Challenges 

you provided the last couple of years! 

 
December Puzzle: 

 

 
 

 

 

Send your guesses to Thomas Selling via e-mail:  Thomas R. Selling thomas.selling@prodigy.net  

 

Correct answers received by December 31st and names of correct guessers will be published in 
a future edition of “The New Hampshire Civil Engineer. 
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December 2012 CDR Maguire 

January 2013 GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. 

February 2013 Fay, Spofford, & Thorndike 

March 2013 Tighe & Bond 

April 2013 International Erosion Control Systems, Inc. 

May 2013 S.W. Cole Engineering, Inc. 

June/July 2013  Nobis Engineering 

August/September 2013 International Erosion Control Systems, Inc. 

October, 2013 JTC, Inc. 

November, 2013 VHB 

December 2013 Fay, Spofford & Thorndike 

January 2014 Hoyle, Tanner & Associates, Inc. 

February 2014 Kleinfelder 

March, 2014 ADS 

April, 2014 Kleinfelder 

May, 2014 Dubois & King 

June/July 2014 TFMoran 

August/September 2014 S.W. Cole Engineering, Inc. 

October, 2014 Tighe & Bond 

November, 2014  

December, 2014 Shea Concrete Products 

January 2015 VHB 

February 2015 S.W. Cole Engineering, Inc. 

March 2015 Golder Associates 

April 2015 Parsons Brinckerhoff 

May 2015  

June/July 2015 BETA 

August/September 2015 TFMoran 

October 2015 S.W. Cole Engineering, Inc. 

November 2015 HDR Engineering, Inc. 

December 2015 VHB 

 

Thank you to our past Sponsors of the Month for showing support for the ASCE’s New Hampshire Section!  Please consider 

signing up for sponsorship of future editions of The New Hampshire Civil Engineer.  Remember, all proceeds go directly 

to the Scholarship Fund!! 

 

Now reserving space for 2016!   
 

To reserve space or learn more, contact fweaver@hoyletanner.com! 
 

Of course, our regular classified advertising section is still available. See page 2 for more information.
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See page 15 for new options 

regarding delivery of your copy 

of The New Hampshire Civil Engineer 
 

 
 

 

 

 

Planning Calendar 
 
 

December 17, 2015 One World Trade Center 

January 6, 2016 Breakfast with the NHDOT Commissioner 

February 5, 2016 ASCE Ski Day 

  

 
Visit the ASCE-NH Website (www.ascenh.org) for up to date 
details for upcoming meetings and events. 

  

View the unified engineering calendar at www.nhecal.org .   

Contact Jay Hodkinson (jay.hodkinson@gza.com) 
for details on upcoming meetings. 

 


